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PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

Well, it would appear that everyone who attended the
National Business Meeting in Dallas made it home safe n
sound. The “Tin Lizzies” were well represented with 19
of us.....way to go.

Speaking of safe n sound, Russell & Julie had a little mis-
hap while in Dallas getting his shoulder repaired. We all
hope & pray that they are both on the mend.

As you may have all heard by now, Larry Azevedo re-
ceived the Walter Rosenthal award this year, congratula-
tions.

The “Tin Lizzies” is a unique group. We are there for
each other to lend a hand. Having the “work parties”
has been a great way for us to share our various levels of
expertise. Our “club” would not be the success it is with-
out all of you.

The warm weather is finally upon us, so please be safe
when venturing out and remember that if anyone has
any ideas for a small/quick/impromptu gathering, put
something together or give me a call with your idea.

Bernice has agreed to be our new “Hospitality” person,
so if you know of anyone under the weather, etc., please
contact her.

Robbi has informed me that effective April 1, she is step-
ping down as our “newsletter editor”. Unfortunately,
this means | need to find another person to step up to
the plate. If you are interested, please give me a call.
Thanks for a job well done Robbi.

Thanks, Dean

LARRY AZEVEDO WINS ROSENTHAL AWARD

At the 2013 MTFCA Business Meeting recently held in
Dallas, TX, Larry Azevedo received the Walter Rosenthal
Award . This award is presented to a member of the
Club who has performed in some outstanding manner
for the betterment of his Chapter, the National Club,
fellow enthusiasts and for the hobby as a whole.

Photo by Fran Gurule

PAGE CONTENTS

1 FROM THE PRESIDENT

2 ELECTED OFFICERS

3 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

4 AROUND THE CLUB

5 T'N VITTLES/ REFRESHMENTS
6-7 MINUTES OF OUR LAST MEETING
8-9 JUST FOR FUN

10-11 2013 SPRING TOUR




Page 2

2012 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

President Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600

dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505- 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Vice President

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
h) 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

e e

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter
of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual
membership is strongly encouraged and available for
$35.00 per year, which includes the
Vintage Ford Magazine.

Send your membership to:

MTFCA
PO Box 126
Centerville, IN 47330
(765) 855-5248
jay@mtfca.com

Email Committee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/Refreshments

Program Coordinator

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historian

Tour Coordinator

Hospitality

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com
Linda Riel 459-5897

Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez ~ 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com

John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Dean Van Doren 883-9585
Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
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UPCOMING EVENTS

FROM THE EDITOR

Tin Lizzie Events

April work parties TBA

April 13 T n’Vittles at Vic’s Daily Café @ 3600
Osuna NE. West of Jefferson just past Graing-
ers starts at 8:00 hosted by Tom & Cathy
Miles

April 20 8-4 Balloon Museum Car Show spon-
sored by the City of ABQ. Go to
www.cabg.gov/balloon for more information

April 25, meeting at Vineyard hosts are Tom &
Cathy Miles

May 16-19, 2013 Tour to Portales and Eastern
NM area. Orlando Ortega Tour Director. See
pages 10-11 of this newsletter for more details

July 4, Annual Corrales Parade and Picnic
August 3 Rich Ford Edgewood

August 8-11, Tour to Los Alamos .Skip Dunn
coordinator. This coincides with the Los Ala-
mos County Fair. We will participate in a pa-

rade, go to the fair and rodeo. Mark your cal-
endars now.

Sept 2013 - State Fair car show

Oct 2013 - International Balloon Fiesta Car
Show

December 2013 - Corrales Christmas Parade
and Party

Feb 24,2014 MTFCA Business Meeting cruise

This edition will be my last. “To everything there is
a time” and my time has been served. | didn’t want
to close this issue without a word of thanks to all
who have helped me over the last two years. Many
have contributed stories, pictures, ideas, reports
and distribution . | could not have done this without
you. | have tried diligently to make sure | remem-
bered everyone if | missed you, please know that |
thank you also. Thanks to: Mark W, Fran G, Betty H,
Mary Ann O, Lorna & Larry A, Mike H, Linda R, Dean
V, Bernice Y, Clarence S, Janice & Stan G, John H,
Mark & Sharon D, Paul & Marilyn D, Kirk & Susan P,
Julie D, Vaughn R, Tom M, Orlando O, and to every-
one who read, enjoyed and thanked me or sent
word of encouragement. Thanks mostly to the man
who pushed me when | had writer’s block and did
research for me, my husband Bob. Thank you all
Robbi Ross

MODEL T HUMOR

Contributed by : Clarence Schritter

“ £ -V\
She don’t handle so good when you hit g deep rut.”
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Please go to our website for pictures and stories of previous activities.

FOR Larry Azevedo has 2 1941 Mercury FREE STUFF
SALE Sedans for sale. In need of restoring. Floor mats fitting 1909- 1915 Model T
Contact Larry at 505-898-7700 if in-

fits front. Free to anyone who can use
terested. them. See John H. or Larry A.

32 foot 2008 Cameo 5th
wheel trailer for sale Contact
Stan Gauna

Helen Turner 4/8
Ruth Johnson 4/9
Gerald Hash 4/9
Kenneth Rowland 4/13
Lorna Azevedo 4/16
Mollie Cunningham 4 /18
Ralph Johnson 4/29

No anniversaries in April

HOSPITALITY CORNER BY BERNICE YOUNG

Cards were sent to:

Barbara Souther - thinking of you during Don’s iliness; Paul Luchetti - Thank you for your donation

Robert Sieglitz- Sympathy re death of his brother ; Russell Dilts - Get well ; Julie Dilts Get well and thinking of you

If anyone would like a name badge, cap, T-shirt, or to have our logo put onto a shirt, please let me
know. Contact me Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Linda also has patches and shirts available
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T n Vittles 2013
Date Hosted By Place
4/13/2013 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café @3600 Osuna NE (west of Jefferson)
5/11/2013 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien 8:30 @ their home 11320 Oakland NE
6/1/2013 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) @ 6118 Edith NE
7/13/2013 Bernice Young Mykono’s Cafe
8/3/2013 Ken Carp-enter Kelly’s Brew Pub
9/14/2013 Bruce Daniel Jimmy's Café @ 7007 Jefferson NE (just north of Osuna)
10/12/2013 Dean & Linda tba
11/9/2013 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep on Louisiana
December No Breakfast No Breakfast

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
4/25/2013 Ton & Cathy Miloes
5/23/2013 Vern & Pat Willans
6/27/2013 Gerald Hash
7/25/2013
8/22/2013 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan
9/26/2013 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo
10/24/2013 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre
11/21/2013 Guys With Pies Guys With Pies
December No Meeting No Meeting

Please take a look at the attached T n Vittles and Meeting Refreshments listing and if you would like to spon-
sor a breakfast or bring some sort of snack to one of our meetings, give me a call 459 5897 or contact me
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get a hold of

me. Thanks, Linda
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Meeting Minutes

MARCH 28, 2013

The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:05. The pledge of allegiance was said by all.

There were no new members present. Dean welcomed back from winter vacation Vern and Pat Willan, Cole, grandson
of the Azevedo’s, and Steve Suttle.

Refreshments were hosted by the Wing’s and Gauna’s tonight.

President’s report - Dean reported on the Dallas MTFCA Business Meeting. He stated we were well represented by our
19 members (most club participation) Marilyn and Paul Duncan made a video of Larry Azevedo’s receiving the Rosen-
thal award. We viewed it. The board meeting revealed great details i.e. the City of Richmond has some grant money
available which could go to the Museum (the museum needs to expand already). Dean gave the floor to Bernice Young
who reported on the 2014 meeting. It will be a 5 day Royal Caribbean cruise from Fort Lauderdale to a private beach on
Haiti and Jamaica. She said we will be the hosts, but we don’t have to do anything. The date is Feb 24, 2014. Dean then
announced birthdays and anniversaries.

VP report — Kirk was out of town so no report.
Secretary report — Robbi announced the correction from the last meeting minutes and then they were passed.

Treasurer report - Sharon announced the drawing prizes for the evening. The tickets are 50 cents a piece. She has a
new roster and asked people to please check their information for correctness. Sharon announced lifetime member-
ships are available for $180.

Dean announced that Julie Dilts is in process of doing the audit, but Julie and Russell were in an accident in Texas and
only got home on Monday.

Telephone — please let Linda know if you want to be called or not called for activities.
Newsletter — Robbi said deadline was midnight 3/31/2013.

Car Council — John announced the annual picnic would be 8/11 and the ABQ museum would be 5/19. Discussion was
held about these NMCC Car Shows. John announced that he needs a replacement for the Car Council as he no longer
wants to do it.

Hospitality — Bernice sent cards to Barbara Souther, thinking of you; to Paul Luchetti, thanks for the donation; Robert
Sieglitz, sympathy re death of his brother; Russell, get well after his shoulder surgery; and Julie Dilts get well and
thinking of you.

Librarian — Mark Dominguez announced books and videos were ready to be checked out.
Program - Marilyn just sent the video of the Christmas parade to Mark Wing to put on the web.
Historian — Nancy Rodriguez has found some more information in boxes and has given them to Marilyn.

Quartermaster- Larry said he still has everything
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Webmaster — Mark Wing has updated the web site with the activities from March including the work parties, breakfast
and Rich Ford.

Tour Coordinator — Dean will be handling this from now on.

T n’Vittles/ Refreshments — Linda said she still needs refreshments hosts.
State Fair — Vaughn said the State Fair is still in September

Old Business

Stan reported the March breakfast was held at Hot Tamales in Rio Rancho on 3/9. He said lots of people showed up,
everyone left full and had a good time. 2 or 3 cars showed up but it was a very cold day. He thanked everyone for com-
ing. The next breakfast will be 4/13 at Vic's.

Dean announced that we received $500 from Rich Ford. Linda then announced that we had 12 cars and 6 people with
modern cars show up at Rich Ford. It was a sunny but breezy day, with really good food provided by La Salita. Rich
Ford would like us to come to Edgewood the 1* weekend in August.

Dean reported that the Portales tour will be May 16-19 and that Skip Dunn is hosting a Los Alamos tour August 9-11
that will coincide with their rodeo and parade.

New Business

Vaughn talked about the water guns at the 4™ of July parade. Larry is going to a meeting in 2 weeks. He said there will
be no water spraying if we participate. Larry suggested our own little parade if they won’t stop the water. He will sug-
gest cars be in the front of the parade.

John Hayne talked to Dean about a tour to Mountainair. We could go down 14 and come back other way. John will
research more.

Linda said she will place an order again for name badges, t-shirts and caps. Please let her know if you want something.
Betty talked about the Balloon museum car show on 4/20. She said they asked about the T’s. There is a $25 entry fee.

Bernice announced that the Richmond water tower will have a Model T on it. It will be covered with a protective coat-
ing to keep it nice.

Larry said there would be a work day on Saturday and thanks to all who wrote letters for him.

We took a break. Since Stan’s 65th birthday was the next day, Janice had arranged for a Sweet Adeline quartet to sing
to him.

The meeting was called back to order.

Larry thanked those who had worked on Bruce’s car. It is now running but the Warford rear end will need to be pulled
again on Saturday.

The raffle was held. Winners were Bob Ross, Larry Azevedo and Stan Gauna.
Sale or Wanted — 09-15 front floor mat is available free if someone can use it.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Robbi Ross

Secretary
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JUST FOR FUN
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Llano Estacado Spring Tour 2013
May 16-19, 2013

The Tin Lizzie Spring tour will be held in Portales, NM May 16-19. All members are invited to attend.
The host hotel will be the Holiday Inn Express 575-356-4723. The cost is $92.99 per night. It is a fairly
new hotel, nice accommodations. Prices include: free hot breakfast, free WiFi and an indoor pool and
spa. Please ask for the Antique Car Club price.

Morning temperatures are generally cool with daytime high in the upper 80’s to mid90’s with much sun-
shine and minimal chance of rail during this time of the year. There is always a chance of wind, some-
times high winds, but this can occur any day of the year. Make sure to bring along sunscreen and plenty
of water.

Since we will be having lunch at the Senior Center in Grady on Friday, a form with birth date on it will
need to be filled out that morning. Lunch for those over 60 will be $2.00, under 60 the price is $9.00. It

has been decided that we will pay for our food each day so a collection will not be necessary.

Lunch for Saturday will be after the Norman Petty Studio tour at Furr’s Cafeteria, before we go to Main
Street and the antique stores.

The banquet dinner will be at The Vine’s Italian Restaurant on Saturday. The cost will be approximately
$18 plus tax and gratuity.

All other meals will be on your own. Breakfasts are included at the hotel and since we start early it is sug-
gested that you eat there. Other meals can be taken at the various restaurants in Portales.

Please remember, a videographer and crew will be with us during this tour. You might end up on camera!
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Itinerary

Thursday May 16", 2013

6:00 pm Welcome Hospitality Suite

7:00 pm Drive out to watch an eastern NM sunset
Friday May 17", 2013

7:00 am Breakfast at Hotel

8:00 am Depart today’s tour: Llano Estacado (High Plains) Scenic Tour Depart Portales on US Hwy 70 to Clovis. Gas up in Clovis
if needed (19 miles)

9:00 am Stop at Skunk Werks for a welcome, coffee and donuts

10:30 am Stop, Grady, NM. Spend about 30 to 40 minutes with the Grady Municipal School students sharing the his-
tory of the Model T and Tin Lizzie Club (35 miles)

11:00 am Continue to the Caprock to tour the Wind Ranch (10 miles)

11:15 am Tour the Caprock Wind Ranch

12:15 pm Depart Caprock, head to Grady, NM for lunch (10 miles)

12:30 pm Lunch at Senior Center, share history of Model T and Tin Lizzie Club with the Seniors Citizens
2:30 pm (54 miles)

6:00 pm Dinner at area restaurants.

Saturday May 18", 2013

7:00 am Breakfast at hotel

8:30 am Drive to ENMU Administration Building tour (WPA Building)

9:30 am Drive downtown Portales County Courthouse tour (WPA Building)
10:00 am Tour Dalley Windmill Collection, Roosevelt County Fairgrounds

11:00 noon Drive to Blackwater Draw Site for tour (6 miles)

12:00 noon Drive to Norman Petty Studio tour and lunch, Clovis (14 miles)
2:00 pmDrive downtown Main Street Clovis to Antique shops

4:00 pm Depart for Portales (19 miles)

6:00 pm Banquet at Vines Restaurant, Downtown Portales
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